

April 22, 2010

David Millay, Physical Plant Director University of Arkansas at Little Rock 2801 S. University Little Rock, AR 72204

Re: Renewal of Phase II MS4 permit coverage University of Arkansas at Little Rock (Permit Tracking No. **ARR040020**, AFIN **88-00850**)

Dear Mr. Millay:

With this letter, your Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) general permit coverage under Permit Tracking No. **ARR040020** is renewed. The Department made your Notice of Intent available for public notice. No comments were received. A copy of renewed General MS4 Permit and related documents may be obtained from the following website:

http://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/branch permits/general permits/stormwater/ms4.htm

Please contact the Department at 501-682-0623 if you would like to received a hard copy of the general permit.

Under the previous MS4 General Permit, the permittee was required to develop and fully implement a Stormwater Management Program (SWMP). The renewed permit which you are now covered under, requires that the SWMP be updated to met any additional requirements no later than two years from the effective date of the general permit, unless otherwise specified by the general permit. The deadline for compliance with most changes, therefore, is August 1, 2011. However, the Department's review of the submitted SWMP indicated that the SWMP needed additional information. In order for the permittee to have the SWMP updated by the required date, the Department has determined that a yearly review of the SWMP is required. Please submit the updated SWMP to the Department no later than **August 1, 2010**.

ADEQ plans to begin audits of MS4s this calendar year. The Department will contact the MS4 to schedule an audit to ensure the appropriate staff are available during the audit. Please note that a schedule has not been developed at this time and that not all MS4s will be notified of audits this year.

As detailed in Part 4.3.1 of the permit, please submit your 2009 annual report no later than June 1, 2010.

If there are any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the General Permits Section at 501-682-0623.

Sincerely,

Mo Shafii

Assistant Chief, Water Division

Cc: Central Files (ARR040020, 88-00850)

Eric Fleming, Branch Manager, Inspection Branch Cindy Garner, Branch Manager, Enforcement Branch Jim Purvis, Administrative Analyst, Fiscal Division

David Ramsey, Administrative Analyst, Enforcement Branch